       TOWN OF SHELBURNE MA

 ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS              
MEETING MINUTES FOR AUGUST 12, 2014 

A duly posted meeting of the Shelburne Zoning Board of Appeals was held at the Meeting Room at Town Hall, 51 Bridge Street, Shelburne, on August 12, 2014.
Members Present: John Taylor, Michael Parry, Noah Grunberg, Chris Macek
Administrative Assistant: Faye Whitney

Members Absent: Lowell Laporte, Joe Palmeri
Guests: Attorney Kevin Parsons, Deborah Coutinho, William Green, Kyle Canepari, Mark Wightman
Chairman pro temp John Taylor called the meeting to order at 7:07 p.m. 

The mail was a flyer from the Senior Center.
The Board held a brief discussion concerning a date, possibly in October, for a joint meeting between the ZBA, Planning Board and Selectmen.
The Board discussed whether to continue with the practice of making decisions on the same night as hearings or waiting until another meeting.
A motion was made by Noah, seconded by Chris, to accept the minutes of the May 8 Stefan Topolski hearing.

Voting in favor: Chris, Noah, John


Opposed: None


Abstaining: Michael

At 7:32 p.m. the meeting was recessed for the purpose of holding a public hearing.
The meeting reopened at 8:28 p.m.
The Board agreed to discuss the Shelburne Woodshop hearing with the intention of making a decision at this meeting. Discussion was held on operating hours and days. All were agreed that the business could operate seven days a week. It was decided that operating hours should be allowed from 6 a.m. until 10 p.m.
The Board considered conditioning the permit to one owner. Attorney Parsons said that was not a good idea as it affects bank loans among other things. John said the permit would be specifically given for a woodshop. In the future if the type of business were to change the owner would need to file for a change of use.

A motion was made by Chris, seconded by Michael, to grant a Special Permit to Shelburne Woodshop, LLC to construct a building with greater than 5,000 square feet of enclosed floor area for use as a wood shop and office within the Industrial District, based on the submitted application and plans dated June 26, 2014, and other submittals as presented at the public hearing on August 12, 2014, as permitted under Shelburne Zoning Bylaws Section 4.3, subject to the following four (4) conditions:

1) Applicant will comply with other applicable sections of the Shelburne Zoning Bylaws, including but not limited to parking, screening, and environmental controls.

2) Manufacturing operations are restricted to the hours between 6AM and 10PM, Monday through Sunday.

3) Lighting will be installed and arranged so as to be contained on the property and not to be directed towards public roadways or neighboring properties.

4) The total gross enclosed floor area of the building shall not exceed 10,000 square feet.
Voting in favor: John, Michael, Noah, Chris

Opposed: None

Abstaining: None

The next meeting of the Board will be on September 4.

At 10:12 p.m. a motion was made by Chris, seconded by Michael, to adjourn the meeting. The vote in favor was unanimous.

Respectfully submitted,

Faye Whitney, Administrative Assistant
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